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* * * * * 
Today's video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zLumEuiOdyE

KCPHD channel:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyQzBwJLbkLj7WueKJ5w7mQ/
* * * * * 

Good morning, it's Dr. Larson talking about COVID-19.  I will 
talk about why the Delta variant is important, about the K-12 
schools reopening, about why we should get vaccinated (which is 
related the the first two things), and I'll talk a little bit 
about air quality as related to wildfire smoke.  Not everything 
is about COVID-19.  

When it comes to the Delta variant and Kittitas County, our 
numbers are still really quite low.  We are getting one to two 
new COVID-19 cases daily, with an incident rate at about 60 per 
100,000 for 14 days (this number is slowly starting to go up 
again).  We have had a couple of cases of the Delta variant 
identified in our county.  We're surrounded by some counties that
are going up higher than we are.  For example, Chelan/Douglas 
counties have an incident rate of around 150 cases, and Benton, 
Franklin, and Walla Walla counties are in the 200-300 range.  
We're not out of the woods yet.  

Most of this is secondary to the Delta variant, which was 
initially identified in India, but it's now found in 93 countries
around the world.  83% of the cases that we are sequencing in the
United States involve this variant.  In Washington state, the 
percentage is doubling every two weeks.  Two weeks ago, 21% of 
the cases were identified as the Delta variant, and last week we 
it was 42%.  This variant will be the dominant variant in 
Washington state.  

The question about whether it's more virulent and puts you in the
hospital more often is still up in the air, but it is more 
contagious and is more contagious in kids.  

The vaccines are effective against the Delta variant, so you 
should get vaccinated.  The people being infected with the Delta 
variant are those who are unvaccinated.  We can look places with 
a low vaccination rate, like southwestern Missouri where the 
vaccination rate is around 30%, and see that their hospitals are 



inundated with people who have the Delta variant COVID-19.  They 
are hospitalized and put on ventilators, and the death rate is 
going up.  

We're seeing that the COVID-19 pandemic has now divided us into 
two groups:  The vaccinated group and the unvaccinated group.  
The vaccinated group does get some occasional, breakthrough cases
of COVID-19, but they're very mild.  The unvaccinated group is 
still ending up in the hospital, mostly due to the Delta variant.

Please get vaccinated.  Persons 12 years of age and older can get
vaccinated at their local doctor's clinics, at the pharmacies, 
and at the hospital.  Vaccines are safe; talk to your physicians.

The other issue I'd like to talk about is the K-12 schools 
because it's the middle of July and school is getting ready to 
start.  

The CDC came out with guidance a couple of weeks ago that 
vaccinated staff and students do not have to wear masks at 
school.  This is consistent with science.  The likelihood of a 
teacher who teaches at the high school getting COVID-19 is very 
low.  According to the CDC guidance, non-vaccinated students and 
staff will still have to wear masks. 

The day after the CDC released its guidance, the American Academy
of Pediatrics (AAP) came out with more conservative guidance 
saying that everyone at school should wear masks, vaccinated or 
non-vaccinated.  The reason has to do with the potential bullying
of people who are still wearing masks, of people being divided 
into groups, and being treated differently.  

Kids still account for a small percentage of COVID-19 deaths in 
the United States, but we're seeing the COVID-19 disease in kids 
starting to go up.  Children 10 years of age and older have no 
different rates of getting the COVID-19 disease than people aged 
19-38.  So the older kids are getting COVID-19 at the same rate 
as adults.  

Washington state Governor Inslee will likely make a decision this
week about how this will be processed in Washington state 
schools.  OSPI, county health officers, and businesses have all 
weighed in.  They had a meeting yesterday, and have another one 
today.  I'd expect guidance from the Governor to come out today 
or tomorrow regarding the K-12 schools.  

We could follow what Oregon and California have done, leaving up 



it up to the local school districts to decide what to do.  Or it 
Washington could be more strict, all the way to what the AAP is 
recommending, because of the concern with the Delta variant.  

We'll know soon if what the schools will do will involve a 
mandate from the Governor, or if the Governor will leave it up to
the individual counties to make a decision for their county.  

As we have more kids back in the schools, we'll have more 
disease.  As we take away certain mitigation factors, we will 
increase the amount of disease in schools and it's likely we'll 
close some schools this year due to outbreaks of disease.  This 
is similar to what we have to do when we have measles or 
pertussis or those types of things.  

Please vaccinate your kids if you have a chance.  Vaccine is the 
best mitigation for COVID-19, masks are next, and testing follows
that.  We still have a lot of work to do because COVID-19 is not 
over.  We're concerned about your health. Be safe.  

Finally, we're in the middle of wildfire season.  Things are 
really, really dry out there, so be safe when recreating outside.
We don't need the wildfire smoke because that's bad for our 
health and requires us to wear masks.  

Please take care.  Thanks.  Bye.  

* * * * *
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